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CC MEETING: April 7, 2020

DATE: March 30, 2020

TO: Erin Rinehart, City Manager

FROM: Bob Scott, Assistant City Manager and Chief Financial Officer

Consider Approval Of RFP #20-001 For San Chester Pond Dredging In An Amount Not To Exceed
$148,500.00.

BACKGROUND:
This project was approved by council for the FY19 budget. The proposed project is to hydraulically dredge
approximately 2,000 cubic yards of accumulated soft sediment in the San Chester Pond. The silt/sediment has
built up over the years since this pond collects run-off from the adjoining neighborhood. Water is collected into
the pond through a storm drain infall. The pond collects the silt/sediment from the runoff and excess water is
then channeled through a storm drain outfall within the pond itself. This storm drain outfall also helps to
control the maximum capacity of the pond. Excessive silt/sediment in a pond depletes the water of necessary
oxygen for existing wildlife while also causing the pond to lose depth and become shallow. The dredge will
increase the depth between 2-4’ in some areas.

PondMedics Inc, worked with us as a consultant to provide specifications and construction documents.
Proposals were advertised and received from multiple vendors of which one was selected based on price,
experience and references.

A 10% contingency has been included in the budget.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:
The services will be purchased from budgeted funds from the following account:

ACCTG UNIT ACCOUNT BUDGET AMOUNT
854360 Dredge San Chester Pond $148,500.00

STAFF RECOMMENDATION/ACTION DESIRED:
Staff recommends Dredge America Inc., as the vendor for this project in an amount not to exceed $148,500.00.
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